	
	
	



	
	
	



[bookmark: _GoBack]MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT
TITLE: A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to authorizing an increase in the amount to be expended annually in seven business improvement districts and one special assessment district
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
Sections one through seven of the bill would amend the Administrative Code to authorize increases in the amount to be expended annually in each of the following seven business improvement districts: Myrtle Avenue in the borough of Queens (increases the amount to be expended to $660,000); Woodhaven in the borough of Queens (increases the amount to be expended to $425,000); Pitkin Avenue in the borough of Brooklyn (increases the amount to be expended to $500,000); Hub Third Avenue in the borough of the Bronx (increases the amount to be expended to $700,000); Bryant Park in the borough of Manhattan (increases the amount to be expended to $4,000,000); Kings Highway in the borough of Brooklyn (increases the amount to be expended to $650,000); and Court-Livingston-Schermerhorn in the borough of Brooklyn (increases the amount to be expended to $2,400,000). Section eight of the bill would authorize an increase in the amount to be expended annually in the Fulton Mall special assessment district in the borough of Brooklyn to $4,000,000. Section nine of the bill would make this local law effective July 1, 2026.

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
Business improvement districts and special assessment districts are valuable economic tools that work to revitalize commercial strips, enhance the economic base of neighborhood commercial areas, improve the physical conditions of communities, meet social needs, create a positive economic climate and ensure that businesses prosper, all of which helps to strengthen the City’s tax base. The districts use the City’s taxing mechanism to generate revenue for the enhancement of their business areas and ensure local management at the neighborhood level. The seven business improvement districts, and one special assessment district, requesting increases of annual expenditures desire to further expand and reinforce existing supplemental services currently provided in these districts. Delay in the authorization of the increased levy and expenditures would undermine the level of services needed to continue the effectiveness of district programs, and would discourage further private investment and local management efforts in the renewal of city neighborhoods.




Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.
Respectfully submitted,


Shirley Paul			Legislative Representative
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